
Bap�sm: Arrangements are made by 

contac�ng a member of the parish staff or 

by calling the rectory office. Mee�ng with a 

staff person before bap�sm is expected.�

�

Marriage: Arrangements must be made 6 to 

12 months prior to wedding. Please contact 

the parish office.�

Ini�a�on into the Catholic Community; 

Adults and families seeking entrance into 

the Catholic community are asked to contact 

a member of the parish staff.�

�

Religious Ed.: PSR classes are held Sunday 

morning at 10:15 AM. Please contact the 

office for informa�on.�

Parish Mass Schedule�

�

Saint Ann Church�

Sat 4:00 PM�

Sun 9:00 AM and 11:00 AM�

Mon through Fri 8:00 AM�

�

Saint Philomena Church�

Sat    4:00 PM�

Sun 10:00 AM�

�

Reconcilia�on�

�

There are no scheduled times for the 

Sacrament of Reconciliation. If it is 

necessary to celebrate the sacrament, 

please call the office and speak with a 

priest.�

�

Parish Staff�

Pastor�

Rev. John P. McNulty,  D.Min.�

Parochial Vicars�

Rev. Matthew Cortnik, M.A, M. Div.�

Parish Deacons                       �

Deacon Raymond L Daull�re�red�

Deacon Richard Woods�re�red�

Deacon Alex Clark�Transi�onal Deacon�

Principal�

 Mrs. Gerry Whiteley�

Director of Religious Educa�on�

Mr. Joseph Alto�

Director of Music Ministry�

Ms. Meg Matuska�

Youth Minister�

Mr. Jon Hawkins�

Parish Administra�ve Assistant�

Mrs. Chris�an Gracie�

�

Welcome to Communion of Saints: �

To register, please schedule an 

appointment with a member of the 

parish staff.�

�

�

�

�

Please contact the parish when a�

member of your family is�

hospitalized or homebound.�

�

Saint Ann Church�

2175 Coventry Road�

Cleveland Heights, Ohio 44118�

Saint Philomena Church�

13824 Euclid Avenue�

East Cleveland, Ohio 44112�

Communion of Saints Parish�

Saint Ann Church�

2175 Coventry Road�

Cleveland Heights, Ohio 44118�

Saint Philomena Church�

13824 Euclid Avenue�

East Cleveland, Ohio 44112�

�

Administra�ve Offices • 2175 Coventry Road, Clev. Hts. OH 44118�

Phone: 216�321�0024 • Fax: 216�321�7702�

Website: www.communionofsaintsparish.org�

 Email: office@communionofsaintsparish.org�

Office Hours: Monday�Friday 8:00am�5:00pm, Saturday & Sunday 10:00am�12 Noon�

�

Communion of Saints School Office  Phone:  216�932�4177�

�

Mission Statement:�

Communion of Saints Parish, the Catholic community of Cleveland Heights and East 

Cleveland, is united by our faith in Jesus Christ, celebrated through the Eucharist, inspired 

by the word of God and the example of the saints. �We are commi;ed to living the gospel 

through worship, educa�on, caring for all people, and being a sign of Christ’s presence.�

September 13, 2020 
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 FROM THE DESK OF FR. JOHN MCNULTY  

� � �

�   Mr. Joe Alto and Mr. Jon Hawkins are developing a 

plan to provide religious formation to parishioners in our parish 

PSR, Confirmation and First Communion programs. It is im-

portant that all register as soon as possible for these program. 

Families will receive, by way of  flocknotes , information that is 

necessary for candidates and families as to how these programs 

will be conduct now and for the year.  This information is also 

available on the parish website or by contacting the parish office.  

Please register now for these programs.�

�

� The RCIA process will begin this month on Thursday 

evenings. If you are interested or if you know someone interested 

in knowing more about the Catholic faith, please contact Fr. Matt. 

Seeking information is not a commitment. I encourage everyone 

to invite others to discover the love of Christ in the Catholic 

Church and being part of the RCIA process.�

�

� I encourage adults 16 years of age or older who have 

been baptized and received First Communion but have not been 

confirm to contact the office so that we can prepare you to receive 

this sacrament to complete your initiation in the Catholic Church. 

If you have any questions, please contact me.�

�

� These are difficult times. Our desire to “get back to nor-

mal” will take time and patience. I am so grateful that many join 

us for weekend Mass. When we gather we are united in faith and 

support of each other. We will only “get through this” by working 

together and being together.�

�

� I appreciate that you are following the protocols set by 

the Diocese and the State of Ohio by wearing masks and keeping 

social distance. Please note: when wearing a mask, make certain 

that it covers the nose on your face. Wearing the mask below 

your nose proves ineffective. Thank you.�

�

� This year, unfortunately, The McDonald Memorial Golf 

Outing was canceled due to the pandemic. You will note the 

yard signs around the property of St. Ann Church. Even though 

we did not have the outing, the names on the yard signs indicate 

sponsors who generously donated to COS parish to help raise 

funds in support of the parish ministries. Thank you.�

�

� I am, also, thankful to those who financially support the 

parish in this difficult time. When the parish finance report is 

complete it will be sent to all parishioners. We, like you, are not 

receiving regular mail delivery and, if this continue, will cause 

problems for the parish in meeting its financial responsibilities.  

May I suggest that parishioners consider using EFT in donating to 

the parish. Using EFT is safe and consistent especially for those 

unable to be “in person” on the weekends at Mass. Call the parish 

office for more information.  Please continue to support the parish 

in meeting its financial obligations. �

�

May God protect you! �

�

Fr. John McNulty�

� �

�
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� 2020�2021! Break-

through will begin this October on Wednes-

days twice a month with an online or in per-

son option. Registration due date is extended 

until October 2nd. Forms are available in the 

parish office and the parish website. Please 

contact Jon Hawkins, youth minister, 

at� �jhawkins@communionofsaintsparish.org�216�321�0024 x142 

for more information.�

�

Y	C	S (�������		� ������
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 K���	�� 

�� �	�����! Please note the new time for YoCoS 6:30�8:00pm. 

Meet in the St. Ann's parking lot, and prepare to climb the 

belltower! It's going to be a blast!�

 

Weekend Mass Schedule effective  

October 3

rd

 & 4

th 

 

�

Saturday Vigil Mass (fulfills Sunday obligation):�

4:00 p.m.�St. Ann Church�

�

Sunday Morning:  �

9:00 a.m.�St. Ann Church�

10:00 a.m. �St. Philomena Church�

         11:00 a.m.�St. Ann Church�

Sunday (09/13)�

� 6:30pm� CHA Lot� YoCoS Kick�Off �

Monday (09/14)�

Tuesday (09/15)�

� 9�10:30am�WH�Faith Sharing Group�

� 5:30pm�R�Craft Ministry�

Wednesday (09/16)�

Thursday (09/17)�

� 7:00pm�WH� Women’s Faith Group�

� 7:00pm�FR�RCIA� �

Friday (09/18)�

Saturday (09/19)�

� 10am�12 noon�CHP�Ozanam Center Distribution�

� 4�9pm�WH� YoCoS Team Event�

Sunday (09/20)�

�

���������������������������

WH�Walsh Hall                                           R� Rectory�

CHP� St. Philomena Church                       CHA�St. Ann Church�

                                        FR� School Faculty Room                          �

�
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The rosary has been at the core of Catholic devotional life for 

centuries. Nothing enriches the contemplation of the mysteries 

of the rosary like encountering them at their source in Sacred 

Scripture. Renewing its place in our spiritual life today can be 

powerfully assisted by going to Sacred Scripture to focus our 

minds and hearts on the life and teachings of Jesus Christ, Son of 

God and Son of Mary.�

This Bible Study is 5 sessions beginning Tuesday, September 

22

nd

 in Walsh Hall 7:00 p.m. to 8:30 p.m. The cost is $15.00. 

For further information or questions, contact Deacon Rich 

Woods at (216) 592�8540.�

�
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�

Registration for Sacramental Prep will begin in 

mid�September. Please visit the parish website to 

register. If your child�  is past the second grade 

and still needs to make First Reconciliation or 

Holy Communion, please contact me for infor-

mation.�

�

Joseph Alto, DRE�

jalto@communionofsaintsparish.org or 216�321�0024�
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WEEKLY CONTRIBUTIONS�

�

There are several methods of payment options available for 

you to use to support the financial needs of the parish and 

our outreach ministries (Ozanam Center and St. Vincent de 

Paul):�

�

�� The best way is to sign up for Electron Funds Transfer 

(EFT). By participating in this means of giving you allow 

the parish to better structure our budget.   emailing the 

office at office@communionofsaintsparish.org and you 

will be sent a form, with directions, to complete and re-

turn to the office. �

�

�� You may also go to the parish web site and “click” 

Online Offerings and follow the directions.�

�

�� You may bring your weekly/ monthly contribution and 

leave in the mailbox at the office or in the “key drop” 

slot at the kitchen door by the grill.�

�

�� You may mail your donation to the parish office�

�
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��
, those listed and all of the sick 

of our parish, their loved ones and caregivers.�

Please call the rectory to add or remove a name.  Thank you�

Jerry Adams�

Kim Boyles�

Diane Stricker Buening�

Helen Burney�

Jeannette Bussey�

Kathryn Deskins�

Theresa Farkus �

Mike Feeney�

Patrick Feeney�

Danielle Goodridge�

Hayley Hargrove�

Jim Harless�

Earnestine Headd�

Mark Hoynes�

Winifred Ivey�

Judith Jackson�

James Jefferis�

Pat Kelley�

Lydia King�

Juan King�

Salvatore Lamont�

Louise Lucas�

Patrick Martin�

Casimir Matuszak�

Lilyan Matuszak�

Mary McGowan�

Timothy McMonagle�

Mary Meehan�

Virginia Meil�

Louisa Menefee�

Christopher Miller�

Richard Monroe�

Antonio Montinola�

Julia Montinola�

The  Moon Family�

Molly Nemunaitis �

Stan Pajek�

John Panza�

Jan Payne�

Julia Rispoli�

Manuel Salvador�

Rita Schlemmer�

Veronica Shanklin�

Margaret Sidley�

Geraldine Singleton�

Bill Smoot�

Vivian Soltes�

Audrey Spiros�

R. J. Stanton�

Patricia Starrett�

Arlene Taylor�

Sarah Thomas�

Maddie Tripodi�

Michelle Triska�

David Waldeck�

Marge Waldeck�

Kathleen Warshaw�

Roy Wasson�

Ray Weigand�

Richard Woods�

�

�

�

FISCAL YEAR 2019�20�

�

September 6, 2020�

�

Weekly average for Monthly EFT = $2,925.62�

�

Weekly EFT = $2,418.00�

�

September 6th Basket = $8,295.00�

�

September 6th Total = $13,638.62�

�

Thank you for continuing to support our parish needs and �

ministries during these challenging times.�

REST IN PEACE  

Please pray for Louise Gordon. May she experience the 

peace of Christ. �

  C�S S����� ����� ���� ����! �

�

Volunteer/Paid Positions Available�

�

Before Care:�1 hour daily for our families who need to get to 

work early.� M�F 6:30am�7:30am�

�

Building Substitutes:� �Brush off those Bachelor and/or teaching 

degrees to help substitute teach at COS.� Follow this link for the 

directions on how to obtain a sub license in Ohio:� http://

education.ohio.gov/Topics/Teaching/Licensure/Audiences/

Substitute�Licensure�

2020�2021�

�

S������ D	�
��	�� �	
 ��� �

D�9��	�����
��� D��
7��4�

�

Once a year, the Knights of Columbus collects donations at COS 

weekend Masses to raise funds in support of those with develop-

mental disabilities. Due to COVID�19, our regular collection in 

May had to be suspended, so we are now asking for your contri-

butions to this important annual campaign. Last year, the funds 

we collected were directed to three outstanding nonprofits, L’Ar-

che Cleveland, Magnolia Clubhouse, and the Hattie Larlham 

Center. Please make checks payable to Windermere Council, 

No. 2726. You can place your donation in the collection at Mass 

or mail it directly to Rob Fischer, 3121 Corydon Road, Cleve-

land Heights, OH 44118, through the end of September. Thank 

you for your generosity!�
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Join us in raising money for Communion of Saints Parish and School simply by using gift cards where you’re already shopping.� It’s 

easy, rewarding and fits perfectly into your busy life.� We offer two (3) ways to purchase your gift cards:�

�

1.� Visit the rectory during regular business hours. We have available gift cards for local grocery stores, gas stations, Target, Walmart, 

Home Depot, fast food, LandsEnd and Amazon.�

2.� Visit�shopscript.com, create an account using�enrollment code: 3E6C13D463792.� Link your bank account to enroll in online pay-

ments and buy physical gift card, eGift cards, and reloadable gift cards at face value. Easily pay online and earn a rebate between 

2% and 16% that immediately goes toward funding our organization then use your gift cards for everyday shopping.�

3.� Download the mobile app, RaiseRight, create an account using�enrollment code: 3E6C13D463792. Shop gift cards for  more 

than 750 top brands right from your phone.�  Discover new earning opportunities every day, easily browse brands offering bonus 

earnings, add brands you love to your favorites for faster shopping and manage your gift cards in one place; your Wallet.� Already 

have a ShopWithScrip account?� Pick up right where you left off.� Use the same sign�in information, your gift cards and payment 

information automatically transfer to the app.�

Contact Christian at cgracie@communionofsaintsparish.org� or 216�321�0024  with questions�

�

PARISH ACTIVITIES & MINISTRIES 

�

A9�
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	�� We are called to more than just a personal relationship with God, but a communal one.� Join a group 

of other Catholic men as we meet to build a relationship with God and with each other through informal prayer, fellowship, and ser-

vice.� We meet twice per month over a cup of coffee (or a pint of beer) to share a meal, faith�filled conversation, and to fulfill that call-

ing of our earthly mission with faith�based service in our parish and community.�  Our meetings start at either St. Ann’s or St. Philo-

mena’s.�  From there we go forth: for food, fellowship, service…or all three. All men of the parish are welcomed and encouraged to 

bring a friend. Those who remain unable or unwilling to meet in person: we understand and respect that decision�to refrain, whatever 

reasons you may have.� We welcome you to participate with�us remotely until you feel comfortable or otherwise in a position to join us 

in person. �

No RSVP for these events is typically necessary, but please sign up to receive e�mail notifications.� We use e�mail to provide session 

specific information re/ time, date and materials.� You can receive updates by contacting Sam Marcum:�s.a.marcum@gmail.com.�

�

F
��� S�

��� G
	��: Meets Tuesday mornings from 9AM to 10:30AM in Walsh Hall. �Meetings begin September 8, 2020 and 

run through December 22, 2020. Contact Cynthia Ringenbach 216�789�5186.�

�

K����� 	� C	���7��:  Are you seeking a way to live out your Catholic faith in fraternity with other men? The Windermere Coun-

cil of the Knights of Columbus, based at COS, invites you to consider joining us. Founded in 1882 by Fr. Michael J McGivney, the 

Knights is now a global Catholic men’s order focused on community service and support for faith, family, and the dignity of human life. 

Our council, with Fr. Matt Cortnick as our Chaplain, has nearly 60 members, meets once per month at COS, and engages in a range of 

service and philanthropic activities benefitting our parish and the community. Joining the Knights can now be done by attending an on�

line ceremony at your convenience. If you would like to learn more, please contact Rob Fischer at fischer@case.edu or 216/534�4393.�

�

L.E.A.F. M�����
�: Listening, Encouraging, and�Assisting�Families of the incarcerated is a ministry suppor ting families and 

loved ones of the incarcerated, irrespective of faith affiliation.� �  Meetings are held at COS in the Parish Meeting Room at St. Ann 

Church on the 3rd Monday of every month.� For more information visit�www.leafministry.org�or contact the parish office. �� �

�
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�: We are still meeting the first and third Tuesday of each month 5:30�7:00pm contact us 

at the number below for location. Experienced or looking to learn  we would love to have you. Our ministry will work to provide prayer 

shawls, baby blankets, and hats and scarves to those in need. T@ RABCADE A PFGHAF SIGJK for yourself or someone you know,  

please contact nohandsbutyours@gmail.com or 216�632�1923�

�

P
��T�
��
�: The next PageTurners meeting is Tuesday, September 15th at 7:00pm.  Weather permitting with 10 or less people par-

ticipating we will hold it in the school parking lot social distancing with masks.  If not we will have a ZOOM meeting online.  Join us 

each month by contacting Jane Harris at jamma932@sbcblobal.net or by calling 216�932�5006.  The September book is To Kill a Mock-

ingbird by Harber Lee.  The October meeting will be held on Tuesday October 20th.  The book for October is The Book Woman of 

Troublesome Creak by Kim Michele Richardson.�

�

P
��	� M�����
� Thank you to everyone who continues to remember the our Prison Ministry through donations and prayers.  At this 

time we ask that you please hold on to your donations until such time as the Diocesan offices are open again and we can get the items to 

those in need.  Please continue to pray for all of those incarcerated and for those called to minister to them.  �

�
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	��  Weather�permitting, we have been bringing our own chairs and meeting in the school parking lot near the 

coach house. Otherwise, we meet via Zoom. Both at 7 pm. the 1st and 3rd Thursday’s. An email/text lets the group know which option 

the week of the meeting. We will begin a new book on Sept 17: Experiencing God in the Ordinary by William A. Barry, SJ.�

If you’d like to join us, please contact Karen Murgiano at�kmurgiano@ameritech.net�or 216�258�1193 to get on the Zoom email list or if 

you have any questions. A couple of books are still available for purchase.��

�
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��� Several years back Universal Church Directories provided professional portraits for our families 

and produced a pictorial directory for the parish .  After quite a delay, the directories have arrived.  If  you are still interested in having 

one they are available at the parish office during regular business hours or contact us at office@communionofsaintsparish.org or 216�

321�0024 to other arrangements.  �


